
End of Term Newsletter

Summer Term 2023-2024




Forthcoming events:

July 2024

22nd - Year 6 Leaver's Assembly

22nd - Last day of term, school closes 2pm

23rd & 24th - INSET Days. School closed to pupils


September 2024

3rd & 4th - INSET Days. School closed to pupils

5th - Autumn Term. Children return to school


October 2024

25th INSET Day. School closed to pupils
28th to 1st November - Half term


Change in circumstance


Please let us know if any of  your circumstances change (address, contact telephone number, email, 
relationship status details), to ensure your records are current.


Equally, we would ask parents to inform us if there are circumstances outside of school that may be affecting 
your child’s emotional wellbeing, eg parents separating, bereavement, moving home, change in family 
circumstances etc. We can ensure that your child receives the relevant support to help them through a difficult 
time.


INSET Days (School & nursery closed to pupils):


3rd & 4th September 2024
25th October 2024
14th February 2025
23rd July 2025



Head of School Welcome

As we approach the end of another remarkable academic year, I would like to thank all of our 
families for their continued support. Our collective and unwavering focus is and will always be 
on one thing - the children. Together we can continue to help them grow - ‘Aspiring to achieve, 
determined to succeed.’

From learning to read, to editing their writing, from perfecting their brush strokes in art, to 
designing 3D models in DT; in what has felt like a whirlwind, the children continue to learn, 
experience and remember more. 

As we bid farewell to our Year 6 students, we celebrate their journey with us and wish them the 
very best as they move on to secondary school. Their time at Sandy Hill Academy has prepared 
them well for their next chapter.

We will sadly be saying goodbye to three staff members, Mrs Facey, Miss Jago and Miss 
Hildersley at the end of this year. Mrs Facey has taken up another role within the trust so will no 
doubt continue to work closely with us at Sandy. All three members of staff have enriched the 
lives of the children they have worked with and we thank them for their dedicated service, 
wishing them all the best for the future. 

As we look forward to the next academic year, we're filled with anticipation for the opportunities 
that lie ahead. But first, a summer holiday to recharge the batteries.  


Jack Walker  - Head of School




Nursery - Acorn Classs

Photos

Party.....

Musical Statues! Den Building

Dino Stomp Water Play



Nursery - Acorn Class
What a fantastic end to the summer term in Acorn Class.  We are immensely proud of how far the Big 
Acorns have come and they have been very excited about their new classes in September.   We very 
much look forward to welcoming back the little acorns in September where they become our new Big 
Acorn role models for those joining us for the first time. 


This summer term has been all about the minibeasts in the nursery and we have spent as much time 
as possible outside exploring the gardens and school grounds, learning how to take care of the 
environment around us so the minibeast can live peacefully.  


We have been transporting water all around the nursery garden using lots of different materials.  The 
children came up with some wonderful ideas on how to support piping and how to transport the 
water from one place to another successfully.  We then investigated what items around our garden 
could move with our water network!


We really enjoyed taking part in the Dino Stomp, especially finding so many dinosaurs hiding around 
our school!  We used our new squiggle whilst we wiggle skills by going under and over, up and down.


All of the Acorns have done amazing this year and wish wish all of those moving on the very best in 
Cherry and Apple Class.  We wish you all a very bright enjoyable summer making memories.   Thank 
you all for the unwavering support.

The Nursery Team




Reception - Apple Class
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Reception - Cherry Class
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Reception - Apple & Cherry Classes
Apple and Cherry class have had a wonderful summer term which has been packed full of adventure, 
awe and wonder! We are so proud of how the children have ended their year in Reception ... as super 
Sandy stars who are now ready to transition to the next part of their learning journey at Sandy Hill 
Academy. 


This term as part of our 'Where Shall We Go?' topic, the children have explored different themes 
including Vincent Van Gogh's art, sea creatures, dinosaurs, and seasides and cities in the past. 


We were very lucky to have a visit from Blue Reef aquarium and their Rock Pool Roadshow, where we 
got up close to sea creatures little and large, including starfish and crabs, and even touch them! We 
used different describing words to talk about how each creature felt and looked, and learnt a little 
about the creatures' lives.  


We went on a sponsored Dinosaur Stomp around our school grounds, seeing what dinosaurs we could 
spot on the way ... the children made dinosaur headbands and stomped their way around the school 
grounds, stomping over, under, and through anything in their path! 


The children have continued to 'wow' us with their enthusiasm for learning: their reading has gone from 
strength to strength, and we have blown away by their number skills, which have improved by the day!  


We hope you all have a wonderful, well deserved summer break - we are so proud of you! 

The Reception team.




Year 1 - Chestnut Class
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Year 1 - Chestnut & Holly Classes

Year One have had a fantastic Summer Term. The children have learnt about transport and how 
much it has changed over time. This was included looking at famous pilots, including Wright 
Brothers and Amelia Earheart.


The children practised very hard leading up to Sports Day and then worked brilliantly together, 
taking part in all of the activities showing true Sandy Star Values!


In Science, the children have been learning about different materials and what they can be used for. 
They worked on learning the different properties of materials which built up to them conducting an 
experiment testing the strength of different materials.


Throughout the year, the children have consistently impressed all of the adults within Year One with 
their attitude to learning, focus and determination. Well done on a brilliant year.


Enjoy the holidays.


The Year One Team.
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Year 2 - Maple & Willow Classes

Year 2 have had a fantastic Summer Term, packed with exciting learning! The children have enjoyed 
learning about famous explorers. The children did a brilliant job at becoming explorers themselves, 
looking for clues to find out how and why famous explorers wanted to explore. They were excited to 
discover facts about the two famous explorers Neil Armstrong and Christopher Columbus and what 
they discovered on their journeys.


The children in Year 2 thoroughly enjoyed their Sports Day! They all did a brilliant job at taking part in 
each of the activities and supporting their peers throughout.


In Science the children have been busy completing two different investigations. During the first 
investigation, the children wanted to find out if plants needed sun light to grow. They tested this by 
planting two sunflower seeds and putting one in the dark and one in the sunlight. We discovered that 
both plants grew but the one in the dark turned yellow and looked weak. Therefore, we concluded 
that plants do need sunlight to grow healthily. Our second investigation was for our Science fair entry. 
The children tested a range of materials to see which would be best to make black out blinds for a 
tired Dragon! The children thoroughly enjoyed using torches and light boxes to test different materials 
to see if they were transparent, translucent or opaque.


Well done for all your hand work this year Year 2! We wish you all the best for your exciting 
adventures into Year 3, and we hope you all have a wonderful Summer!




Year 3 - Ash Class
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Year 3 - Elm Class

Photos

Having fun at St Austell library.
History/geography field 
trip to Carlyon Bay.

Food/science 
molecular gastronomy 
workshop. 



Year 3 - Ash & Elm Classes
All the children in Year 3 have had a fantastic Summer term. All of the children within Ash class and Elm 
class have showed incredible resilience by always trying their best and never giving up!


We have loved engaging within our final topic in Year 3 which has been 'Ancient Egypt'. In this topic, the 
children have completed some fantastic cross curriculum work. For example, they have created some 
superb 3D pyramids and hieroglyphic pictures in Art, and created some informative posters about 
Ancient Egypt within their History work! 


In other lessons like Maths , we have been consolidating the 3 times tables as well as recapping the 2's, 
5's, 10's, 8's and 4's as well as learning about multiplication and division, and time! Whereas in 
Geography, we have been learning about what megacities are and where they are within the world.


It has also been a busy term where the children have engaged in lots of fun learning opportunities such 
as World Music Day, Swimming week, and their Local History fieldwork walk to Carlyon Bay. These days 
the children have absolutely loved as they got to partake in some learning opportunities that allowed 
them to work together and create some memories together as a class, and a year group! Miss Rowe 
and Miss O'Brien have been blown away with their learning this term!


The whole of the Year Three Team are extremely proud of all of the children as they show themselves 
to be resilient and self-motivated thinkers every single day! We all wish them the best for their 
adventures into Year Four, and we wish them to have the most wonderful Summer holiday!




Year 4 - Beech Class
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Year 4 - Sycamore Class
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Year 4 - Beech & Sycamore Classes

Year 4 have had a fantastic Summer Term, packed with varied learning. Children have enjoyed 
learning about the Anglo Saxons and Vikings. Using the story of Beowulf and Grendel as a starting 
point, linked to our English work, pupils have shown wonderful historical thinking, deciding whether 
Anglo Saxons really did live in the Dark Ages and discovering that Vikings might not have been as 
vicious as they first thought.


In Maths we have been learning about decimals and have gone from strength in using them in 
problem-solving and arithmetic questions. Both Beech and Sycamore Class are confident with their 
money calculations and have had fun discussing what they would be able to afford on different 
budgets.


Students in Year 4 can be very proud of their efforts with their Multiplication Tables Check. This 
government assessment required children to show of their times table skills and the whole year 
group demonstrated brilliant knowledge recall. After needing to be patient when giving their 
answers, they are all glad to be able to go as fast as possible on Times Table Rockstars again!


In Science we have been learning about Living things and their habitats. The children enjoyed 
learning about the way that different animals adapt to their environment and were particularly 
interested when we started our topic on digestion. However, our stand-out science moment was 
when we won 3rd place at the interschool Aspire Science Fair for our presentation about how string 
telephones can be used to transmit sound! Great work Year 4.




Year 5 - Cedar Class
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Year 5 - Cedar & Pine Classes

Wow - the summer term has absolutely flown by! Both Year 5 classes have completed some 
fantastic learning this term and each and every one of them should feel immensely proud of 
their achievements.


The summer term has provided Year 5 with a range of exciting trips. We have thoroughly enjoyed 
visiting Plymouth University, where we completed an interesting workshop about sustainable 
construction and carbon literacy. Alongside this, we were lucky enough to complete a 'Life Skills' 
event at the local fire station. During which, we learnt about a range of skills: including, fire 
awareness; how to keep personal information safe; transport safety and basic CPR.


During this term, Year 5 have enjoyed competing in both our school sports day and the Aspire 
Games. During both, every child participated fantastically and demonstrated excellent resilience 
to achieve their personal best.


We have really enjoyed learning all about our class topic - The Ancient Greeks. We have loved 
being history detectives and studying images of Greek artefacts to give us clues about their ways 
of life.


All the adults working with both Year 5 classes are very proud of the children and how they have 
progressed this year. We would like to wish everyone a fantastic summer break!




Year 6 - Oak Class
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Year 6 - Oak & Redwood Classes

What an incredible last term for our Year 6 students! We have certainly been 
busy and accomplished so much.


We kicked off the term with our SATs, and every single one of you made us 
extremely proud with your hard work and dedication.


Next, we participated in the Mini Police scheme with PC Rees, who praised 
your excellent behaviour and remarked that it was the best experience he 
had ever had at a school.


We also had a blast on our school camp to Exmouth, where we all had a 
brilliant time together, making memories that will last a lifetime.


To wrap up the term, we dazzled our audiences with the performance of 'I'm 
an Eleven Year Old, Get Me Out of Here' and our heartfelt leaver's assembly.


We are immensely proud of you, Year 6. Good luck and farewell!




Pupil Premium & Free School Meals

All pupils in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 are entitled to receive a free school meal. This is 
part of the Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of household 
income.


However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to 
benefits-related Free School Meals. Children in this group are also eligible for Pupil 
Premium – additional funding paid to the school to support your child in their learning. It 
is important to apply for benefits-related Free School Meals if you think your child may be 
eligible. This is so that your child’s school can receive this funding.  Your child will be 
eligible for benefits-related Free School Meals if you meet the eligibility criteria.


Your entitlement to Universal Infant Free School ends when your child transitions to Year 
3, so it is worth considering whether you may be entitled to benefits-related free school 
meals particularly if your circumstances have changed (i.e your household income has 
changed and you are in receipt of certain benefits).


If eligible, you can apply for Free School Meals and Pupil Premium online.




SEND (Special Educational Needs & Disabilities)
I can't believe how quickly another school year has flown by and what a busy year it has been! 


Staff have received various training in different areas of SEND, including Social Thinking Skills from the Autism Team, Emotions 
Coaching from the Early Years Inclusion Team, and training from the Communication Support Team to develop strategies to 
support children with Developmental Language Disorder (DLD) as well as intensive interaction methods and Makaton to 
support early communication skills. Alongside this, subject leads continue to support teachers with how best to adapt learning 
for pupils with SEND across the curriculum. This has included the Little Wandle SEND phonics scheme, Grammarsaurus and 
precision teach methods to support fluency in Maths to name a few.  


We also continue to work with a range of agencies including Speech and Language Therapists, Educational Psychology, 
Occupational Therapists and the Cognition and Learning Team, as well as coordinating with Family Support Workers and Social 
Care professionals, all of whom provide ongoing support and targeted advice for individual pupil's needs. 


Children throughout KS1 & KS2 have begun accessing whole class 'Life Decider Skills' intervention with our Educational Mental 
Health Practitioner, Katherine Churms who is part of the Mental Health Support Team. These sessions aim to support children 
to better understand their emotions and promote good mental health. These sessions will continue next school year and 
Katherine continues to offer 1:1 counselling sessions alongside this. 


Working closely with the lead Inclusion Team for the Aspire Academy Trust, we have also updated the previous IEP format for all 
children on the SEND Record of Need. Pupils now have an Individual Provision Map (IPM) which includes targets for pupils to 
work towards, alongside reasonable adaptions and provision to help them achieve this. If your child has an IPM in place, this 
will have already been shared with you by their class teacher. 

We've also begun using the new Neurodiversity Profiling Tool which was launched in Cornwall recently. Covering nine key areas 
of childhood development, the tool aims to help give a whole picture of a child's needs as well as recommending reasonable 
adjustments that could be put in place to support. Completion of the ND Profiling Tool is part of the new referral process for a 
neurodevelopmental assessment including Autism and ADHD. You can find out more by clicking here. 


As we head into the summer holidays, I want to wish you all a restful break and a chance for us to recharge before no doubt 
another busy academic year begins. If you're looking for ideas to keep your children entertained, the Time 2 Move Holiday 
programme offers a fantastic range of summer holiday activities, and also includes some SEND specific activities being run at 
Pencalenick School and Doubletrees. Click here for more information. 




Safeguarding

Staying safe during the holidays


With the Summer holidays fast approaching, we wanted to share some information on how to stay safe during the 
holidays.


Water Safety:

Being a coastal county, the summer is a great time to spend time with friends and family enjoying some time out at 
the seaside or enjoying watersports.  Here is some water safety advice which may be of interest:


Royal Life Saving Society UK
RNLI
Float to live

Road Safety:

With more time being spent outside during the holidays, now is a great time to remind children the importance of 
road safety.  Please see the links below with hints and tips on how to make safe and healthy journeys with children:


ROSPA - Teaching Road Safety: A Guide for Parents
Brake - The Road Safety Charity

Leaving children home alone:

The NSPCC has recently published a news story about children being left home alone. Please click here to read the 
NSPCC guide to help parents decide whether your child is ready to stay at home alone.


Safety Reminder: If you are dropping children off in the morning or picking up after school and you 
are driving, please can you ensure that this is not on the zig zag lines outside school or at the 
pedestrian crossing (even if the lights are red).



Attendance



School Uniform

School uniform plays a vital role in promoting the ethos of a school, providing a sense of belonging and identity and 
setting an appropriate tone for education. By creating a common identity amongst all pupils, regardless of 
background, a school uniform can also act as a social leveller.


Our school colours are yellow and black.


Pupils in Years 1 - 6 (inclusive) wear yellow school sweatshirts (school logo optional), black trousers/skirts and white 
polo shirts with plain white, black or grey socks / tights and black coloured shoes (not boots) with a flat heel.


Children in Early Years (Nursery & Reception Class) wear black school sweatshirts (school logo optional)


Both our yellow and black school jumpers are available to purchase locally from Cornwall Screenprint & 
Embroidery.


Alternatively, certain items of our school uniform are also available to purchase online via Wovina.


All hair is to be kept tied back with no dyes or colours added and Grade 2 as the shortest cut length. 


Jewellery allowed is a watch and one single pair of small, plain earrings.




Aspire Policies

"Working together, inspiring excellence"


As a member of the Aspire Academy Trust we have a centralised approach to policies. We 
have an extensive list of policies that cover the nursery, school and Kids Club.


All Ofsted statutory policies are located under the 'Statutory Information' page on our 
school website.


In addition to these statutory policies, a selection of additional useful policies can be found 
on our 'Parents/Useful Links & Downloads' page.


Please also read our 'Aspire Social Media Policy' and 'Aspire Parent Code of Conduct' .

If you are unable to find a particular policy, please contact the school office.


Thank you.


Please may we remind parents/carers that neither smoking nor vaping 
is permitted whilst on school premises.


Thank you.




Events & Activities



Events & Activities

The Time2Move Holiday Programme provides fun physical activity and healthy food for children aged between 5 and 16
years old during the school holidays in Cornwall. 


The programme is fully funded by the Department for Education and is for children that are eligible for benefits related
free school meals. It is known nationally as the Holiday Activities and Food Programme.


Please click here for further information.


Click the image above to learn 
more about the 2024 Summer 
Reading Challenge.



Events & Activities

During the summer holidays, MHST would like you to join 
them for a FREE Wild Wellbeing outdoor, nature based 
session. This is for parents and their primary aged 
children (5-11) in the Mid Cornwall area, to understand 
and support emotional and mental wellbeing. Wild 
Wellbeing will run as small groups, facilitated by NHS 
MHST trained practitioners and last approx. 2 hours.

To sign up for sessions at St Columb Major 
Academy click here

To sign up for sessions at Berrycoombe Primary School 
and Goss Moor click here

To sign up for sessions at Tywardreath Primary and 
St Mewan Primary click here



Events & Activities

The Mental Health Support Team (MHST) are running some FREE online parent workshops in
September. 


Sleep Workshop: click here to sign up Back to School Transition Workshop: click here to sign up




Worried about a child?

Who to contact if you have concerns about a child:


Multi-agency Referral Unit (MARU): 0300 123 1116

Out of Hours Service: 01208 251300





Cornwall's Early Help Hub offers 
family support to help with 

common family matters  (i.e. 
parenting support, health visiting, 
school nursing) for children and 

young people.


To request help:

earlyhelphub@cornwall.gov.uk


01872 322 277


Crisis Care Award (Cornwall Council)

0300 1234 121


Housing (Cornwall Council) 

0300 1234 161


First Light (Domestic Violence Support)

0300 777 4777


Citizens Advice Cornwall 

0800 144 8848  


Remake Cornwall

07480 135818

remakecornwall@gmail.com


St Austell Foodbank 

01726 65313

info@staustell.foodbank.org.uk




Staying in Touch
Address: Sandy Hill Academy, Sandy Hill, St Austell, PL25 3AT


Email: hello@sandyhill.org.uk


Nursery enquiries: nursery@sandyhill.org.uk


Phone: 01726 75858


Website:www.sandyhill.org.uk


Click icons 
for more info


